
September 10, 2024 
 
Nitro High School Organizational Chart  
 
Chair- Jason Redman jredman@mail.kana.k12.wv.us  
 
Teachers: Ashley Sidebottom, Kaitlyn Entenmann, Brian eddy 
 
 
Service Personnel: Kathy Vogelaar kvogelaar@mail.kana.k12.wv.us , Debbie Winter 
dwinter@mail.kana.k12.wv.us  
 
Members at Large: Joe Stevens jstevensskiwv@gmail.com, Kat Simmons 
kathryn.simmons@assuredpartners.com, Emily Barr  
 
Student Rep: Landon Pointowski  
 
Additional Staff: Terri Redman tredman@mail.kana.k12.wv.us  
 
Three Parents: Karlina Norris, Christy Wageman, Monica Robinson 
 
Meeting Dates: 
September 10 5:30pm 
October 14 5pm (parent teacher conference night) 
January 27, 2025 5:30 
April 14, 2025 5:30 
 
 
16 additional members present  
 
NEW BUSINESS: 
 

● PSAT- October 22  
○ We will test all sophomores and juniors on the same day October 22 and 

freshmen will have online assignments for their AM classes and will be in the 
gymnasium for the morning; seniors will have a “community service day” 
sponsored by student council and will be in the community serving our 
community.  

○ Freshman will test Oct. 24 and we will run a normal schedule that day for the rest 
of the student body.  

● SAT SCHOOL DAY- April test date  
○ Junior SAT parent meeting this fall  

■ Date TBD  
● Credit Recovery 
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○ PLP is the new program  
○ Information will be posted later this week and after school credit recovery will be 

starting soon 
○ New price - $100 per half credit as set by the WVDE  

 
● After school tutoring  

○ Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday 4pm-5pm room 117 
○ We will add peer math tutoring supported by Mu Alpha Theta  

● Website --  
○ Mrs. Gordon has been working on updating the website to provide more 

information on the site.  
○ We will try to utilize the calendar on the website and then sync it to the TVs in the 

school so the events can stream throughout the school.  
● Activities plan 

○ We are working on setting trivia nights, a halloween dance and other activities for 
students to participate in.  
 

Questions from parents: 
A parent had a question about a bus problem from last week due to a wreck at Pt. Harmony. We 
addressed the issue by telling the parent to call Ms. Kinder to code this issue.  
  
A parent had a question about tutoring. We reviewed the dates and times of after school 
tutoring.  
 
A parent questioned how we ranked in the State with test scores. We could not find the data on 
ZOOMWV; but on college board we did pull the information to let them know we are competitive 
with the state on test scores.  
 
 
REPORTS:  
 
Attendance  
Mr. Barth Reported our attendance. Week 3 we were about 94% attendance. For Nitro HS, we 
have implemented a tardy window to combat tardiness between the classes. We are addressing 
it daily and how to combat it.  
 
SAT DATA  
SAT - 3rd in the county 
Competitive with the state  
To prepare students are taking the horizon benchmarks once a month and then meeting with 
their mentor teachers and report their benchmark scores and discuss their plan of action  
Take benchmarks once a month to predict what their scores are going to be and  
 



 
 
COMMITTEES  
 
Committee members meet outside of regular council meeting times. They investigate issues, 
read research, compile their findings, and report recommendations at the regular council 
meeting. Committee members may also include members who are not on the council.  
 
 
Parents were encouraged to discuss committees they would like to form for the 2024-25 SY.  


